
Pok Oi Hospital Chan Kwok Wai Primary School 
2019-2020 School Year 

Notice no. 57:  
The Education Bureau Announced Classes will Remain Suspended on 19th November 2019 

 
The Education Bureau (EDB) announced that since there are still unstable factors affecting the roads and 
traffic conditions, classes of all schools (including kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools and 
special schools) will remain suspended tomorrow (19th November 2019). The EDB reminded students to 
stay at home and not to wander in the streets. Students should stay away from danger. Parents please pay 
attention to the following arrangements: 
 
1. Our school will still be open during the suspension of classes. Parents may send their children to school 

if needed. We will arrange staff to look after the students. 
 
2. We encourage students to have some meaningful learning activities during the class suspension period. 

Our teachers therefore will update the self-learning materials and homework. Students can enter the 
school website to download the latest learning materials/homework, and finish the exercises. 

 
* The link of the self-learning website: www.pohckwps.edu.hk / 學生園地 / 自學教室 / 內聯網自

學教室連結 
 

3. During the suspension of classes, students should pay special attention to the school email and 
GoogleClassroom in order to keep close contact with teachers.  

 
4. All after-school activities and tutorial classes from 20th November 2019 to 22nd November 2019 will be 

cancelled, and all students will be dismissed at 3:30pm. 
 
5. The influenza vaccination which has been arranged on 12th November 2019 (Tuesday) will be 

re-scheduled to 22nd November 2019 (Friday). 
 
6. Parents, please, also be reminded to pay special attention to the latest announcements of the EDB, on 

eClass and the school website. 
 

School Principal 
Ms. Wai Suk Ching 

18th November 2019 
 
 
 
Parent's signature:_________________________ Student name                     Class       (     )   
 

http://www.pohckwps.edu.hk/

